American University community,

The Interfraternity Council vehemently condemns the behavior displayed in recent emails from
the EI organization. Make no mistake, they are not an IFC recognized fraternity, nor are they in any way
associated with fraternity and sorority life at American University. One of the hallmark values of our
fraternal organizations is mutual respect for men and women. EI’s violent and sexually-explicit references
to individuals within the Panhellenic community disgusts us and further validates its illegitimacy and
false representation as a Greek-lettered organization.

For those who continue to view this as a fraternity and sorority issue, please know that the IFC
leadership and community have long viewed EI as an entirely separate entity. By masking its harmful
behavior behind Greek letters, these individuals repeatedly detract from the many productive aspects of
fraternity life. As the largest men’s organization at AU, the IFC’s various chapters perform admirable
work to improve our community and the greater Washington, D.C. area through philanthropy and service.
As recognized fraternities, we are held accountable for our actions by our respective (inter)national
headquarters, the university’s code of conduct, the IFC’s governing documents, and our fellow brothers.

Although the responsibility for this organization’s continued existence is shared between the
university and the larger community who have failed to consistently report past transgressions, the
ultimate onus falls on the American University administration for failing to effectively intervene over the
past 13 years. AU’s lack of substantial action has resulted in an isolated, yet continually existing culture
of misogyny and violence that is only now being publicly recognized.

Moving forward, we as members of the Interfraternity Council welcome the opportunity to work
with American University’s leadership to eliminate this organization. Although EI is not a member of the
fraternity community, its portrayal in the news media has inextricably linked it to AU’s fraternity life. We
pledge to do all that is necessary to forever remove this scourge from the American University
community.

The Officers of the InterfratemltyACouncﬂ and NIC Chapter Presidents,

(,{’,//QW 757 ‘4// latt Russell
B{ley;ussmn

Gabe Menchaca I‘[L@/._,_/
IFC President A
y S i, Matt Rosenberg

%ehael Billy Kody S1egel Pi Kappa Phi

IFC Vice Bresident Alpha Epsilon Pi
% M%’ Jacob MiM%-

Kevin Taub Alex Frdm-Schwartz Sigma Alpha Mu '
IFC VP of Judicial Affairs Beta Theta Pi amay ){r‘-—\/\

onor Siegel

‘éph Reid Eric Moussa Sigma Chi
VP of omm nications Delta Chi %
Kevin Taub
z Alaailh
ﬁat han Brennan W 4 Sigma Phi Epsilon

"~ " Zac Powell

VP of Member Development Delta Tau Delta __
S)%UR - / = _— Kyle Breckenridge / .Q/
onor Siegel licholas Pili ’f j . Zeta Psi /

of Recruitment ?
Mmf Yonfot ,.
Blaise Fairfax M@'N[

VP of Finance Phi Sigma Kappa




